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     On 9th January, 2020, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction of 

Classroom Building for Buinitusu Primary School’ was held in Marovo District of Western 

Province. The ceremony was attended by approximately 300 people including Ambassador 

Shigeru Toyama and other stakeholders. 

     The Government of Japan supported Buinitusu Primary School, which has lost their 

classroom building due to a fully collapse, through grant assistance amounting to 

US$87,500(SBD$697,375) for the construction of classroom building (double-story with 6 

classrooms). Through the project, the students will be able to access to learning 

opportunities under the safe and proper environment. 

     Ambassador Toyama said in his remarks, ‘We are glad to support your school timely. 

We hope that the new building will be well maintained so that this project will benefit 

many children for many years to come.’ The Head Teacher said, ‘We sincerely appreciate 

the prompt assistance from the Government of Japan for providing the new classroom building 

soon after the collapse of our old classroom building.’ 
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